
From: Podell, David  
Sent: Friday, February 28, 2020 5:19 PM 
To: MBCC.AllEmployees <MBCC.AllEmployees@massbay.edu> 
Subject: Coronavirus Update, February 28, 2020  
 
Dear Fellow Members of the MassBay Community: 
  
I write to you as a follow-up to my earlier email of January 30, 2020. MassBay continues to 
actively monitor the news about the coronavirus (COVID-19), which the Massachusetts 
Department of Public Health considers a “low risk” to residents in Massachusetts at present. 
 
There have been no reported cases of COVID-19 among our students, faculty, or staff.  College 
officials are in close contact with state and federal health officials and we will bring you any new 
information.  Massachusetts has only one confirmed case of COVID-19.     
  
However, we will remain vigilant about taking care of ourselves and our surroundings.  As I 
stated in my previous email, the following are basic steps everyone should take to prevent the 
spread of all respiratory viruses and create a healthier campus community: 
 

• Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds. If soap and water 
are not available, use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer. 

• Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth with unwashed hands. 

• Avoid close contact with people who are sick. 

• Stay home when you are sick. 

• Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue and then throw the tissue in the trash. 

• Clean and disinfect frequently-touched objects and surfaces. 
  
To manage this situation and keep us all informed, I have assembled a team and charged them 
to stay on top of information from all official sources in order to minimize the impact of this 
global challenge on our community: 
 

• Dr. Liz Blumberg, Vice President for Student Development and  Dean of Students 

• Liz Cooper, Associate Director of Public Relations 

• Lauren Curley, Director of Procurement 

• Dr. Lynne Davis, Dean of Health Sciences 

• Joe DeLisle, Director of Facilities 

• Stephen Dill, Director of Marketing & Institutional Communications 

• Dr. Lynn Hunter, Provost 

• Alicia Layne, RN, Assistant Professor of Nursing, ADN Program 

• Mike Lyons, Chief Information Officer   

• Vinny O’Connell, Chief of Police 

• Dr. Jose Silva, Assistant Professor of Nursing and Chair, LPN Program       

• Samaria Stallings, Executive Director of Human Resources 
 
The committee will also make recommendations about any steps we as a community should 
take in the future in response to the situation. 
  
In addition to the still-relevant prevention steps above, the team wanted to share current 
information from the Center for Disease Control (CDC) and the Massachusetts Department of 
Public Health: 

https://www.mass.gov/guides/information-on-the-outbreak-of-2019-novel-coronavirus-covid-19
https://www.mass.gov/guides/information-on-the-outbreak-of-2019-novel-coronavirus-covid-19
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/about/index.html


 

• CDC Share Facts, Not Fear 

• MA Dept. of Public Health Fact Sheet 

• CDC What to do if you are sick with coronavirus 
  
We will continue to monitor the situation closely and provide timely updates and guidance as 
this situation evolves. As this is a fluid matter, we want to assure you that we are preparing for 
an array of circumstances, as we recognize this could have a significant impact on our 
community.  If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to anyone on the 
committee.  
 
David 
 
David Podell, Ph.D. 
President, MassBay Community College 
(781) 239-3101 
  

 
  
 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/about/share-facts-stop-fear.html
https://www.mass.gov/doc/english-2019-novel-coronavirus-2019-ncov-0/download
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/about/steps-when-sick.html
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.massbay.edu%2Fmarketing&data=02%7C01%7Csdill%40massbay.edu%7C2d01e09de92f4bc864df08d720cc1565%7Cbe1f9ca4a841430ebe61bf1a6e976d0e%7C0%7C0%7C637013933218026782&sdata=ZmF5C7UPtopTqp424RQNx8cTMAiejYuZ2c4C8QNmkfg%3D&reserved=0

